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COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

MEETING NOTES OF SEPTEMBER 9, 2025 @ 8:30 am 

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Christensen. 

Present: Bahle, Christensen, Lutke, Suppes, & Smith  

Absent: Perkins & Yoder 

Staff present: Miller, Aylsworth, Petroskey& Larrea 

Guests: Kim Eike and Deputy Bob Nuemann 

 

Reports:  Miller stated S. Shore has been resurfaced and striped.  Getting equipment ready for 

winter and will be doing hydrant flushing next month.   

 

Marina Report:  Season is winding down.  Edie stated that the summer was slower than 

previous years. 

 

Committee Member Information:  Smith stated she is concerned about speeding on South Shore 

Drive.  

 

Public Comment:  Kim Eike, talked about the speed on S. Shore.  He stated he bikes and walks 

on S. Shore and would like to see some traffic calming measures. 

 

New Business:   

 

A.  VSB-2025-26 Boater Service & Public Restrooms Update 

Manager Larrea stated that they have received some cost estimates from Abonmarche and they 

are higher than originally estimated.  Rob presented two options.  The second option would 

eliminate the roof overhang, the architectural structure on the roof and eliminate a stall and a 

sink in the men’s and woman’s bathroom.  Committee members unanimously agreed they 

would like to keep Option 1.   Manager Larrea stated the next step would be to bid it out and 

hope for a Spring start.  

 

B.  St Marys Street Discussion. 

Deputy Neumann was present and stated after speaking with staff and residents he 

understands there is speeding on Elm Street, St Marys Street and S. Shore Drive.  Council 

members discussed what they have seen as well.  Concerns ranged from running stop signs to 

visibility at the corners.  Council also noted that with the visibility of Deputy Neumann, we 

should begin to see his presence as a traffic calming measure.  Council did not feel a 

speed/traffic study was necessary. 
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Council suggested a newsletter be sent out talking about traffic speeds and monitoring areas for 

speeding.  Deputy Neumann stated that enforcement itself is education. 

 

Public Comment:  None 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:23 a.m. 

Meeting notes submitted by Dorothy Petroskey, Clerk. 
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